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Jean and I wish everyone a Happy 
and Prosperous New Year. 
 
The schedule is complete and looks 
to be one of the more outstanding 
schedules we have had in many 
years. The Division Commanders 
along with their Lt. Commanders 
and Race Chairs are now looking for 
volunteers for race chairs, event and 
or social chairs. Scott Collins, Social 
Chair, is likewise doing the same. 
As I said in the December Log, this 
is a big task, so please volunteer 
when asked or if you have a prefer-
ence, give them a call. 
 
The new clubhouse has proven to be 
a great success. This year, many 
events such as Alain Vincy’s winter 
programs, the Bermuda High Party 
and the CBYRA Region 4 Awards 
Party will be held at the clubhouse. 
You should see announcements in 
this and later issues and on the web 
site. These are great opportunities to 
see your friends and stay involved in 
your club over the winter. 
 
The Junior Division will hold a kick 
off party on February 2 at Strother 
Scott’s home. Ruthanna Jenkins will 
review the 2003 Junior Expanded 
Program and expects a large turnout 
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of juniors and parents. One of the 
new 420’s will be on display. If you 
have not made reservations, please 
do so. 
 
After one-year absence, MORC 
Crew Training is back. Mike Karn 
and Lori Moyer are planning an ex-
citing program. This program spon-
sored by MORC is open to the public 
and FBYC members. If you are new 
to sailing and want to race, this is an 
excellent way to improve your skills 
and crew on a racing boat. FBYC 
skippers are committed to participate 
with crew training on their boats for 
the Opening Day Regatta and the 
Spring Series. Call Lori if you are 
interested. 
 
The Board looks forward to provid-
ing the membership an exciting year. 
See you all at the Bermuda High 
Party. 
 
Happy New Year. 

FBYC Web Site: http://www.FBYC.net 
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ting up your boat, learn more about 
the Junior Racing Team program, 
and find out the dates of the regattas 
on the Bay.  We’ll also announce a  
program for the green fleet, some 
extra opportunities for 420 sailors, 
and give you the inside scoop on 
some very special sailing events for 
teen sailors.  The addition of the 
420’s to the fleet makes it possible 
to offer many more sailing options, 
and you will want to find out all 
about them. 
 
The Scott family is hosting the Jun-
ior Winter program at their home at 
6110 St. Andrews Lane in Rich-
mond.  Drive west on Grove Ave-
nue until it dead ends at Three 
Chopt.  Drive left onto Three Chopt, 
then an immediate right onto St. 

(Continued on page 4) 

Congratulations To 
Wayland & Margaret Rennie 

Elected Life Members  
December 10, 2002 

(See Board Highlights) 

Junior Winter Program 
Sunday, February 2, 2003 
2pm-4pm 
Ruthanna Jenkins 
 
February is a great time to start 
thinking about this summer’s sailing 
season.  Come join your sailing 
friends and get the inside scoop on 
all the new plans the Junior Division 
has been working on for 2003 at the 
Junior Winter Program, Sunday, 
February 2, from 2 p.m. until 4 p.m. 
 
You’ll get some go-fast tips for set-



2 

Meeting called to order at 6:05 p.m. 
by Commodore Dick Cole. 
 
Upon the recommendation by Dick 
Cole, Gil Miles moved that Wayland 
W. Rennie and his wife, Margaret, 
be elected to Life Membership of 
FBYC. Wayland and Margaret have 
been members of FBYC for 36 years 
and Wayland has served on the 
Board for 24 years (consecutively for 
21 years). Wayland has defined his 
dedication to FBYC through his love 
of sailboat racing, encouragement of 
the junior program and promotion of 
the well-traveled cruising class. He 
has proven to be a priceless wealth 
of historical information on the his-
tory of FBYC and has demonstrated 
great forethought into our every en-
deavor. Second to the motion by 
Steve Gillispie; motion passed. 

 2003 FBYC Officers 
   
Commodore 
Dick Cole 
sdcole@sprintmail.com 
 
   
 
 Vice-Commodore 
David Hazlhurst 
   
 
   
 
Rear-Commodore 
John M. Buhl 
  
 
 
 
Treasurer 
Mason Chapman 
mchapman@KSHGS.com 
 
Secretary 
Elizabeth Staas 
estaas@attbi.com 
 
Log Streamer 
Steve Gillispie 
(804) 740-4029 
sgillispie@aol.com 

 
REAR COMMODORE – 
JAY BUHL 
SECRETARY – The next mem-
bership meeting will be held be-
fore the end of the first quarter. 
 
The following Resolutions were 
presented by the Secretary and 
approved by the Board: 
 
RESOLUTION to open and in-
spect the contents of Safe Deposit 
Box #84 at First Market Bank, 
5001 West Broad Street, Rich-
mond, VA. 
 
RESOLUTION to vote into Hon-
orary Membership the Fishing Bay 
Yacht Club’s Deltaville neighbors - 
Mrs. Edith Moseley, Dr. John Mar-
shall Moseley, III, Mr. and Mrs. 
Edward E. Ralston, Mrs. Mary 
Stull, and Mr. J. B. Richardson - 
and to provide them with member-
ship cards (except for Mr. Richard-
son who does not want one). 
 
RESOLUTION to vote into mem-
bership all children who have 
reached 10 years of age by January 
1, 2003. 
 
HOUSE – Lud Kimbrough is 
planning to name several members 
to handle some of the House job 
duties. 
 
DOCKS – Gil Miles reported that 
some electrical and lighting repairs 
have been made on the docks, the 
water on the docks has been turned 
off, slips are being numbered, and 
he is investigating several mainte-
nance issues. We have a slip wait-
ing list. 
 
MEMBER AT LARGE – Stro-
ther discussed a number of web 
site-related issues including the 
member-managed e-mail lists. An 
article about the winter programs 
will be posted when Strother has 
the final details. Members are en-
couraged to contact him for a web 
site User Name and Password. 
CLUB MANAGER – Virgil 

(Continued on page 4) 

Board Meeting Highlights 
December 10, 2002 

Membership 
Circulation 

 
Mr. & Mrs. Parker Cassidy,  
1250 Timberbranch Court, Char-
lottesville, VA, 22902. Parker and 
Lisa were part of the FBYC crew 
training class in 2001. The own an 
Ericson 35 and enjoy cruising. 
They would also like to get into 
PHRF racing. Sponsors: Mary M. 
Carter, Michael W. Karn. 
 
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy R. Harris,  
85 Deer Keep, Richmond, VA, 
23233. Tim and Molly spend many 
weekends in Deltaville at a family 
home. Even though they do not 
own a boat, Molly has sailed on 
Adagio, Albemarle Pippin, Sham-
rock and on Tad Thompson’s Tar-
tan 37. They have three children, 
Reid (age 6) and Tucker and Vir-
ginia who will be 5 in January. 
They are interested in getting back 
into sailing and having their chil-
dren learn to sail. Sponsors: Mason 
T. Chapman, Michael G. Calkins. 
 
Dr. & Mrs. James B. Hess,  
2509 Nathaniell Powell Road, Wil-
liamsburg, VA, 23185. Jim and 
Jean have been racing at FBYC 
regattas for over 20 years. They are 
the owners of a Flying Scot and are 
interested in becoming active in the 
Flying Scot Fleet. Sponsors: Philip 
H. Webb, Sherard D. Cole, Jr. 
 
Mr. & Mrs. David Lennarz,  
103 Windsor Way, Williamsburg, 
VA, 23188. David and Alison have 
both been very active sailors for 
many years and have both served as 
sailing instructors in various clubs 
and associations. Alison was with 
the UVA sailing club while in col-
lege. They have two children, 
Claire (age 4) and Nicolas (age 1). 
David and Alison own a 15 ft. Mel-
onseed catboat and plan to purchase 
a larger boat in the next two years. 
Sponsors: Christopher L. Gaenzle, 
Benjamin C. Ackerly. 
 
Mr. & Mrs. Samuel W. Marshall,  

(Continued on page 3) 
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P.O. Box 668, White Stone, VA, 
22578. Sam and Virginia are mem-
bers of the Rappahannock River 
Yacht Club and are the owners of a 
J-29. Sam has participated in keel-
boat racing at RRYC for 12 years 
and has competed in FBYC regat-
tas. He has also taught junior sail-
ing for three years. Sponsors: Case 
Whittemore, S. Marshall Orr. 
 
Dr. & Mrs. William A. Robert-
son,  
1185 Millers Lane, Manakin-Sabot, 
VA, 23103. Whitey and Mary do 
not currently own a boat; however, 
after he retires in May 2003, 
Whitey plans to once again become 
involved in sailing. Sponsors: 
Frank D. Hargrove, George W. 
Burke, III. 
 
Mr. & Mrs. Keith Ruse,  
17 Berryville Road, Deltaville, VA, 
23043. Keith is the new 
owner/manager of the Deltaville 
Boatyard at the Deltaville Marina. 
Keith and Jacqui have only recently 
moved to Deltaville but they are 
already involved in volunteer work 
in the community. They have four 
children, Cody (age 7), Heidi (age 
6), Carter (age 5) and Cooper (age 
3). Jacqui was a youth racer (Laser, 
420), and Keith has sailed for 20 
years. He has his 50-ton Master’s 
License, multiple ABYC certifica-
tions, and is a certified yacht de-
signer. They own a Sea Sprite 34 
and a Bertram 26. Sponsors: Mat-
thew T. Blackwood, Norwood H. 
Davis, Jr., David Hazlehurst. 
 
Mr. Marshall Schoenthal, 
400 Seward Square SE, #31, Wash-
ington, DC, 20003. Marshall has 
been sailing for the past seven 
years. He has crewed for Whitey 
Lipscomb and Waddy Garrett. He 
is now crewing on Clark Denni-
son’s J-24 and is interested in 
working with the J-24 fleet as the 
fleet continues to grow. Sponsors: 
A. Clark Dennison, G. Waddy 
Garrett. 
 

(Continued from page 2) Mr. & Mrs. Robert Slotnick,  
11504 Barrington Bridge Terrace, 
Richmond, VA, 23233. Rob and Fay 
are the parents of Andrew (age 13) 
and Evan (age 9) who are interested 
in learning how to sail. The Slot-
nicks have chartered boats in the 
Deltaville area for the past few 
years. They are now the owners of a 
new Catalina 380. Sponsors: Lud H. 
Kimbrough, III, John E. Corey. 
 
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Snowa,  
3700 Old Gun Road East, Midlo-
thian, VA, 23113. Jim and Jean are 
both interested in sailing. Jim has 
been regular crew on Alex Alvis’ 
Chilcoot for two years. The Snowas 
have recently purchased a Colgate 
26. Jean’s uncle, Reid A. Dunn, was 
one of FBYC’s founders. Sponsors: 
M. Willard Strickland, Jr., Alexan-
der Alvis. 
 
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas G. Stinch-
cum, 11688 River Crest Drive, 
Gloucester, VA, 23061. Doug and 
Sheryl recently retired to Glouces-
ter. Doug, who has many years of 
sailing experience, has been crewing 
for Miles Booth and is now the 
Dock Master at Deltaville Marina. 
Sponsors: Miles W. Booth, Gilbert 
L. Miles, Jr. 
 
Mr. & Mrs. A. Brad Ward, III, 
4460 Hickory Fork Road, Glouces-
ter, VA, 23061. Brad is a long-time 
sailor and Beth is a fairly recent 
convert after crewing for David Lee 
on a J-24. She also assisted with 
race committee twice in the Fall. 
Brad is assistant manager of BoatUS 
Deltaville. The Wards recently pur-
chased a Flying Scot and a Bristol 
35. Sponsors: David R. Lee, Charles 
R. Jones. 
 

Resignation 
Mrs. Dianne Roberts  

 
CBYRA Awards 
Dinner  
January 18, 2003 
 
Warm up with sail-
ing friends and talk of summer 
fun!  Saturday January 18th at the 
Fishing Bay Club House (remember 
it's an all weather club house now!).  
 
This is for all sailors on the South-
ern Bay; Juniors of all levels, all 
One Design classes and Offshore 
classes.  Cruisers are welcome too. 
We'll also be hosting other southern 
bay sailors from Hampton Roads, 
the York River and the Rappahan-
nock River and guests and officers 
from the Chesapeake Bay Yacht 
Racing Association.  You can also 
meet Lin McCarthy, author of 
Southern Bay News You Can Use 
and our Regional Vice President. 
 
We'll have a blazing fire in the fire-
place and beverages flowing by 
5:30.  Beer, wine and soft drinks 
will be provided. Adults may bring 
their own bottle.  Dinner will be 
served at 6:30 PM followed by 
CBYRA awards presentations. 
There will be a $15.00 per person 
(or less) charge for dinner which 
will be catered by The Galley. 
 
We're expecting 80-100 peo-
ple.  RSVP to Tom Roberts: ((804) 
8 4 3 - 2 6 8 2  o r  e m a i l  m o b -
jack@crosslink.net)  

Docks Committee 
Gil Magic 
We thank Gordon Nelson for his 
services. All slips and dinghies will 
be numbered. New deep water slips 
are being considered plus expansion 
in the drysail area.  
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Miller advised that the pool has now 
been repaired and covered. The 
gates have been locked; however, 
some members have not been re-
locking the gates or the clubhouses 
when leaving the property. The 
downstairs bathroom in the main 
clubhouse will be locked from the 
inside during the winter months so 
that no one can get in; however, the 
upstairs bathrooms will remain 
open. 
 
HISTORIAN –Jere Dennison 
would like to keep all of the club’s 
archives in the main clubhouse and 
he will talk with Lud about some 
options to do this. 
 
LONG RANGE – Waddy Garrett 
reported that a long range commit-
tee will convene to determine the 
priorities for the next 10 years inso-
far as taking care of the club’s fa-
cilities and upgrading others. He 
will Chair a Special Long Range 
Planning Committee that will con-
sider water activities, administrative 
club management, maintenance con-
cerns for our facilities and sea walls, 
and club boats. Committee members 
will be named at the January Board 
meeting. 
 
VICE COMMODORE – DAVID 
HAZLEHURST – There have been 
two sailing events meetings and the 
schedule was published in the De-
cember Log. The schedule will be 
finalized at the January Board meet-
ing. 
 
FLEET CAPTAIN- Allan Hey-
ward stated that Norfolk Yacht Club 
is adding big boat racing to their 
Labor Day regatta, which could im-
pact our Stingray Point Regatta. 
With our enlarged 420 and Flying 
Scot fleets, we now have a good 
opportunity for some team racing 
with other clubs. 
 
OFFSHORE DIVISION – John 
Wake reported that the Offshore 
Division is working on obtaining 
Fleet Captains and on race commit-

(Continued from page 2) 
tees. Randy Alley’s objective is to 
have a better scoring program in use 
by Opening Day. Dabney Overton 
is interested in setting up race com-
mittee workshops. 
 
ONE DESIGN DIVISION – Lori 
Moyer advised that her group is in 
the planning phase for one design 
events and in naming Fleet Cap-
tains. John Beery has developed a 
database of new members and past 
race committee chairs to use in fill-
ing race committee slots. 
 
CRUISING DIVISION – John 
Koedel is putting together a list of 
Chairs for each cruising event. 
 
JUNIOR DIVISION – Ruthanna 
Jenkins has met with some of the 
people on the Junior Committee and 
they are working the 420’s into the 
schedule. A Junior party will be 
held February 2. 
 
CBYRA DELEGATE – On Janu-
ary 18, FBYC will host the CBYRA 
Awards Dinner. High point trophies 
will be awarded for offshore and 
one design racing. 
 
NEW BUSINESS – Dick Cole an-
nounced that he is appointing two 
additional committees. The Race 
Participation Committee’s objective 
will be to increase and promote par-
ticipation levels in the Offshore and 
One Design Divisions at FBYC. 
Members of this committee will be 
appointed and the date of the first 
meeting will be announced at the 
January Board meeting. The Special 
Fishing Bay Docks Committee’s 
objective will be to recommend to 
the Flag a Water Front Usage Plan 
that meets the needs of the club 
membership and will include esti-
mated costs and a time line for con-
struction. Noel Clinard will Chair 
the committee and Debbie Cycotte, 
Jere Dennison, David Hazlehurst, 
Mike Karn, Lud Kimbrough, Bill 
Spencer, and Case Whittemore will 
serve on the committee. 

Andrews Lane.  The house is on the 
right, about 2-3 houses past the 
main entrance to the Country Club 
of Virginia.  Please park in the CCV 
parking lots and walk to the house. 
 
RSVP by Thursday, January 30th to 
ruthannaj@juno.com or 434-975-
6347, so we will have enough infor-
mation packets on hand for every-
one. 
 
Junior Week is June 16-20, and 
Opti-Kids will meet on two week-
ends, June 7-8 and 14-15.    
 
The Racing Team will also have 
team days June 8, 15, 27, 28 and 
July 5 and 13.   We will host two 
CBYRA Junior Regattas which are 
tentatively scheduled for June 28 
and either Tuesday, July 12 or 
Thursday, July 14.   
 
There will be a 420 Fest for parents 
and juniors on July 26.  Juniors are 
welcome to participate in the club 
One Design series.  The Fall series 
is great for all juniors; 420 sailors 
may wish to add the Spring series to 
their calendar.  
 
Please make sure that you sign up 
to receive the junior program and 
junior racing team emails.  Use the 
form included with the dues state-
ment.  Junior emails are the best 
way to make sure you don’t miss 
out on junior sailing events.   

(Continued from page 1) 

Log Streamer Watch Change 
After two years in the Streamer 
cockpit with this issue Randy Alley  
is turning over responsibility for the 
Log to Steve Gillispie.  On his 
watch, Randy and  has given count-
less hours and great dedication to 
the role.  Randy will continue to 
serve the Club as Offshore Div. LT. 
CDR.   
 
Many thanks, Randy, from us all. 
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FBYC History exposé: Trouble in Rivah City....  
 

The Unpleasantness of 1958-59 
Jere Dennison 

 
Yes, fellow members, beneath the veneer of a modest sailing club with a successful racing program that grew and 
flourished throughout the decades of the 40’s and 50’s, there also lurked a sinister side in that age of innocence that 
has long been repressed in our collective subconsciousness.  Now, the unpleasant truth will finally be retold... 
 
But the stage must first be set.  While FBYC was known for its competitive sailing events and its coterie of skilled 
racing skippers, it also gained notoriety for its spirited after-race parties with live entertainment where alcoholic bever-
ages flowed freely into the wee hours 
of the morning.  The August 1959 
Log proclaimed that “if the past 
twenty years are anything to judge 
by, there may be a bit of merriment 
in the clubhouse on Saturday night of 
the Regatta.  In the interest of clear 
eyed (or at least a bit more clear 
eyed) competition on the starting line 
on Sunday morning, the revelry will 
cease at 1:30 Sunday morning.” 
 
This was also the era when Rock and 
Roll was ascendant, with bands and 
combos catering to the frenzied mu-
sical tastes of the burgeoning teen-
ager class of War Babies and Baby 
Boomers who were entering their 
prime reveling years.  And with 
youthful testosterone on the rise, 
fights often erupted.  Along with an 
unprecedented amount of media cov-
erage of its sailing events in the 
Richmond newspapers, the Club also 
received an inordinate amount of 
coverage on the society pages as 
well.  This publicity may have attracted the attention of some misguided youths, neither members nor guests, who 
gravitated toward the Club solely for its bacchanalian atmosphere.  FBYC was fast making its name as the place to be 
and be seen, particularly during the Annual Regatta weekend in August when the biggest party blowout of the year 
would occur. 
 
In the Spring 1959 Log, an article ominously entitled Law and Order cited that during the summer of 1958 “a number 
of complaints were lodged with the ABC Board and Middlesex County Sheriff concerning rowdyism at night in the 
clubhouse and on the grounds of the club, minors drinking beer and other alcoholic beverages, and violation of the 
club’s ABC License by consumption of alcoholic beverages outside of the area designated for this purpose.”  The Log 
was pleased to report “that no further trouble developed and it is hoped that no complaints will be received this year.”  
How misplaced this hope turned out to be! 
 
In August 1959, the Fishing Bay Yacht Club proudly hosted its 20th Annual Regatta, a cause for celebration and jubi-
lation that careened out of control.  The Sheriff of Middlesex County made several visits to the club on the nights of 
August 21 and 22 to restore order.  Peter Roughton, 1959 and 60 Past Commodore, recalls the disturbances being initi-
ated by members of a high school football team (ultimately determined to be Thomas Jefferson HS) that showed up in 

(Continued on page 6) 
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mass to crash the party.  He also recalls that one of the football players had his leg broken during a donnybrook that 
took place later in the evening when the young crowd moved up Stove Point to extend the festivities.  Sheriff Shelby 
was unable to get out of his car on one occasion because he feared for his life.  The author (who, as just a young lad, 
vigorously asserts his innocence during these shameful events) recalls eyewitness accounts of how the Sheriff’s car 
was subjected to the battering of whisky bottles during the fracas.  What occurred resembled more a riot than a party. 
 
An abridged version of an article from the Richmond Times-Dispatch of Thursday, October 15, 1959, about the inci-
dent appears below: 
 

Middlesex Sheriff Raps Conduct at Yacht Club 
 

Middlesex County Sheriff C. M. Selby, in informal statements before 
the County’s board of supervisors complained Wednesday of what he 
described as intoxication and misconduct at the Fishing Bay Yacht 
Club.  The supervisors several months ago had granted his request for 
appointment of a special officer to aid in preventing rowdyism in the 
area, but subsequently withdrew their authorization.    They took no 
action after his remarks Wednesday. 
 
The Commodore of the club, Peter Roughton, asked Wednesday night 
for comment on the sheriff's remarks, said a gang of “young hoodlums” 
from Richmond had made unauthorized visits to the club last August 
and had caused trouble.  He added that the club was working to pre-
vent similar disturbances and was cooperating with Sheriff Selby. 
 
Selby told the supervisors that the club was a scene of disorder, fights, 
and drunkenness on several weekends during recent months.  Many 
teenagers were among those involved in fights and other misconduct 
during a sailing regatta at the club in August, he declared. 
 
The Sheriff said the club had awarded the 16 year-old winner of a boat 
race a fifth of whisky.  Called by club officials to restore order on one 
occasion, he said he was unable to do so.  “They (those causing the dis-
turbances) just surrounded my car and dared me to come out,” he said. 
 
Roughton said a gang of youths – “20 or 30 of them” – invaded the club 
property during a late August regatta and caused a disturbance.  Offi-
cials called for aid and Selby came to the club, he said.  Roughton said 
former club official, Roger Moorman of Gloucester, was working on a 
plan to prevent disturbances to keep a check on the presence of unau-
thorized persons. 
 
Moorman said rules recently adopted “will require each member to 
wear an identification button when he visits the club, and a guest regis-
ter will be strictly maintained.”  He added that a bottle of whiskey had 
been awarded to a minor but that officials hadn’t known the youth was 
under age.” 

 
Changes wrought by these “unhappy events” were sweeping.  The post of Security Officer was created on the Board 
of Trustees, and a Security Committee was formed.  Raymond M. Munsch, who later became Commodore, was cho-
sen as the first Security Officer to lead the Club out of its embarrassing predicament.  The work of the Security Com-
mittee culminated in the institution of new rules, regulations, and procedures governing the operation of the Club: 

(Continued from page 5) 

(Continued on page 7) 
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IN MEMORIAM 
 

ELEANOR W. ROBERTS 
  
Eleanor W. Roberts, 89, of 1600 Westbrook Avenue, #HCC 216, Richmond, VA 23227, died December 14, 2002. Her husband, 
William C.B. Roberts, known by many Fishing Bay Yacht Club members as “Mr. Roberts”, preceded her in death. When Fishing 
Bay Yacht Club was first moved to Deltaville in 1949, Mr. Roberts asked if he could bring his tractor to the club and help construct 
the ramp. He stayed on to serve as Club Manager for approximately 30 years (without pay for many years). Because of his dedica-
tion to Fishing Bay’s junior program, some Club members presented the Roberts Bowl in 1962 to be awarded annually to the mem-
ber of the junior program showing the most interest in sailing. Mr. Roberts was presented with the Matthew Fontaine Maury Bowl in 
1978 for his outstanding contributions to Fishing Bay Yacht Club. He died in March 1980; and in May 1984, the Board of Trustees 
named Mrs. Eleanor W. Roberts an Honorary Life member. Her funeral service was held at Clarksbury United Methodist Church on 
December 16. In lieu of flowers, contributions may be made to Clarksbury United Methodist Church, P.O. Box 10, Hardyville, VA 
23070. 

 REQUIESCAT IN PACE  

 
• Gates with locks were in-

stalled on entrances to the 
grounds. 

• Security guards were hired 
for the sailing season. 

• Special badges were issued 
for members and guests of 
members to be worn at all 
times on club grounds. 

• Stickers were issued to 
members to be affixed to 
cars parking on club 
grounds. 

• Members were required to 
assume full responsibility 
for the actions of their 
guests and Junior members. 

• Associate and Junior Mem-
bers and Guests between 
the ages of 10 and 21 were 
permitted to attend regatta 
parties only if accompanied 
by a parent or host. 

• Parties were toned down, 
and musical entertainment 
restricted. 

 
While these efforts were successful 
in curtailing disorderly conduct at 
future club events, in the opinion of 
your author, it was many years be-
fore parties approached the level of 
“merriment” that had characterized 
events during the 1950’s.  How-
ever, we should all be grateful that 
the riotous behavior of 1958 and 

(Continued from page 6) ‘59 has not since been repeated to 
tarnish the reputation of the Fishing 
Bay Yacht Club. 

Sailing Events for 2003- 
 and increasing participation... 
David Hazlehurst 
 
The 2003 sailing program calendar 
will be presented at the Board’s 
January meeting. The Sailing 
Events Committee is now seeking 
to increase participation in sailing 
activities. Some ideas are, 
⇒ post lists of crew candidates 

on the web, 
⇒ have Fleet Captains contact all 

owners for their respective 
classes,  

⇒ encourage One Design sailors 
to sail with newcomers to Off-
shore racing,  

⇒ provide training opportunities 
throughout the summer for 
adults, using the Junior 
Coaches. 

 
And for 2003 we will again have 
Crew Training sponsored by the 
MORC class that has been so suc-
cessful in providing crew for Off-
shore boats and in bringing 
younger new members into the 
club.  
 
We will also  involve our new 
members in race activities. Besides 
providing new members an oppor-
tunity to meet their commitment to 
two days of duty at the club each 
year, this introduction could en-

(Continued on page 9) 

Spinsheet Features FBYC Junior 
on December Cover 
Strother Scott, shown racing in the 
Gibson Island Regatta, June 30, 
2002.  Despite winds to 25 knots 
and several capsizes, in 6 races 
Strother took a First In Class. 

 
Photo by Dave Dunnington  



8 

 

Add Indian Creek Y&CC Regatta (Kilmarnock, non-CBYRA) date TBD, check RRYC date, check HYC Date 
Note:  The following CBYRA event dates float and are hosted by different clubs each year: 
Bay Open Championship may include Junior Olympic Festival which makes it two days 
Virginia State Optimist Championship (HYC included with their Junior Regatta) 
CBYRA Midgets (420s with spinnakers and trapeze but not for high point awards) 
CBYRA Sears (multihanded in J22s, Lightnings, etc.)* 
CBYRA Bemis, Smyth (single hand (Laser) and Double Hand (420))* 
Leiter Clinic (for young women sailors, not a high point event) 
* one team per club, winner goes to USSailing Area C Sears, Bemis, Smyth Championship and so on. 

DRAFT SUMMER 2003 SCHEDULE 

 Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

June  

1 2 3 4 5 6 7  
Coach Starts      
OPTI KIDS 

8  
9 OPTI 

KIDS 
Junior 
Day 

9 10 11 12 13 14  
OPTI KIDS 

15 OPTI KIDS  
Junior Day 

16 
 Jr. Week 

17 
 Jr. Week 

18  
Jr. Week 

19  
Jr. Week 

20 
Jr. Week                    
Jr. Leuke-
mia Cup in 
PM? 

21 

22 23 24  
AYC Junior 

25 26 27 Junior 
Day 

28 Junior  
Regatta 

July  

29 30 1 2 3 4 FBYC Long 
Distance  
HYC Junior? 

5 
Junior Day 

6 7 8  
NorfolkYCC Jun-
ior 

9 10 
 SSA Sandy 
McVickar 

11 
Cambridge  
Junior 

12 FBYC  
Leukemia Cup 

13 Junior Day 14 15 West River 
Junior 

16 17 18 19 

20  
Screwpile 

21  
Screwpile 

22 Screwpile   JO 
Fest/Bay Opn 
TBD 

23 
 TBD JO Fest/Bay 
Opn 

24 
 Miles River 
Junior 

25 
 Tred Avon 
Junior 

26 

27 28 29  
Gibson Is Junior 

30 31 1 
 Rapp. River 
Junior 

2 Ware River Gov 
Cup/       Miles 
River 

3 Ware River 
Gov. Cup/    
Miles River 

4 5 6 7 8 9  
FBYC 
Annual 

10 FBYC An-
nual 

11 12 Junior  
Regatta 

13 14 or Junior 
Regatta 

15 Coach 
Last Day 

16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 SMSA Dog 
Days 420 Opti 
Laser 

24 
 FBYC Women 
Ports 

25 26 27 28 29 30  
NYCC 
Annual 

Sept. 
31 NYCC  
Annual 

1 
 Labor Day 

2  
School Starts 

3 4 5 6 

August  
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Located @ Rappahannock Yachts 
Serving the Greater Chesapeake 

Nationally and Internationally! 

Please Join Our Mailing 
Lists 
R. Strother Scott - Webmaster 
 
For several years now Mary 
Spencer has sent informative and 
well-received e-mails to all mem-
bers on matters of general interest. 
 
Last year we introduced several 
mailing lists (Offshore Racing, 
Junior Racing, Flying Scots, & 
Mobjacks) so fleet captains and 
others could communicate with the 
people on those lists. So, for in-
stance, if the junior coach needs to 
reach all the racing juniors, he can 
send one e-mail to juniorac-
ing@fbyc.net and it automatically 
goes to all 89 people on the list - 
after it is reviewed by the modera-
tor to make sure it is "appropriate" 
and not "spam".   
 
The Board recently resolved that 
the mailing list capability worked 
pretty well so they have asked that 

we expand the capability.  We now 
have created lists suited for all 
classes of Offshore, One Design and 
Cruising classes, the Juniors, the 
people who wish to hear about the 
Wednesday night dinners and even 
an attempt to generate of list of peo-
ple who are available to crew. 
 
Please join the lists which interest 
you by going to the web site - 
www.fbyc.net and then select Club 
and then Mailing Lists and you will 
be at fbyc.net/club/mail where you 
will see all the available lists.  In the 
4th column you will see a link to 
Join List.  Just click on Join List 
and it will open up your e-mail with 
a blank e-mail to listname-
subscribe.  Send the blank e-mail.  
You will shortly receive an e-mail 
to confirm that you want to join up.  
Just reply to it; and you are then 
welcomed to the list. If you later 
wish to unsubscribe, just follow the 
Quit link. 
 
Non-members may also join these 

lists. We hope that iwantto-
sail@fbyc.net will be filled up with 
people available to crew on your 
boats. The final piece to the puzzle 
is - Please use the lists to send im-
portant information. The whole 
effort is intended to improve com-
munication and increase the partici-
pation in FBYC Club events. 
 
Alternatively, if you fill out the sec-
ond page of the Member Datasheet 
sent with the recent billing, we will 
add you to the lists that you indicate 
you wish to join.  

Cloud Ad Here 

courage more direct involvement in 
racing. 
 
Allan Heyward, the 2003 Fleet Cap-
tain and I, welcome your ideas on 
increasing participation. And if you 
want to become more involved in 
any way whatsoever just let us 
know. We'll be happy to help you. 

(Continued from page 7) 
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January 2003 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 
New Year’s 

Day 

2 3 4 

5 6 7 
FBYC Board 
Meeting 

8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 
CBYRA Awards 
Dinner  

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  Mark Your  
Calendar for 
Feb 2 Junior 
Party 



11 

Tradewinds 
BURGEES For Sale 
 

X-Small 8" x 12"       $13.00 
Small 10” x 15”           $14.00 
Medium 12" x 18"       $18.00 
Large 16" x 24"           $20.00 
X-Large 24" x 36"       $44.00 
Burgee w/sleeve 
              30" x 48"       $65.00  
Prices include shipping and  handling. 
Make checks payable to FBYC.  
        c/o  FBYC 
 P.O. Box 29186 
 Richmond, VA 23242 
 

For Sale: 1994 Byte with newer sail. I 
am buying new Byte. Includes all blades, 
spars, lines and racing upgrade package. 
Great condition. $1900. Call Caroline 
Garrett 804-357-2284. 
 

For Sale: New Windrider 16 Trimaran 
Includes boom vang, spray diverter, 
trampolines, bilge pump, cockpit cover. 
Cost: $4200, sell for $3200 
New trailer, cost: $800, sale: $600 
Art Backstrom, Richmond, (804) 272-
3444 
 

For Sale: Windrider Rave 
16’ foil lifted trimaran, roller furling 
reacher, trampolines, cockpit covers, 
bilge pump, trailer, sailed three times.. 
Original cost: $13,840, sale price: $9,000 
Art Backstrom, Richmond, (804) 272-
3444. lloydart@attbi.com 
 

For Sale: Beneteau Oceanis 440. Farr 
design. Fast, spacious cruiser. LOADED 
including Asymmetrical Spin. With ATN 
sleeve, AC., Gen., Radar, Chart Plotter, 
Invert., 9’ APEX dinghy w/ 15 hp.and 
davits, Electric RF Main & Jib. Much 
more. Excellent Condition with many 
recent updates. If interested contact Vic 
DeNunzio. vdenunzio@erols.com or 
804-794-1286.  
 

For Sale: C&C 27 Mk IV, "Gemini" '84 
in great shape, v-berth, rear quarter 
berth, Head, CNG stove, Diesel Yanmar 
1GM, VHF, Knot, Depth, Apparent wind 
& wind speed, Furlex RF (new 2002), 
150% Roller Furling (new '99). Call 
Jim Morrison @ 804-739-6062 cell 
804.304.8801 Asking $19,200 
 
 
 
 
 

For Sale:  Bristol 24 "Yankee Clipper."    
Dodger, 9.9 hp Outboard, many extras.      
rhcsail@oasisonline.com 
 
 

For Sale: Pearson 33’, “Hot Number”, 
’88, Great Shape, V Birth, Aft Birth, 
Settee-Sleeps 6,  Full Head, Propane 
Stove & Oven, Diesel Yanmar 18, Knot, 
Depth, VHF, Draft 4’, Roller Furling 
165 (4 yr) Full Batten Main (2 yr) 
Dodger (2 yr) Looks Great, Sails Great, 
Call Ric Bauer Office 804-644-0049 
Home 804-769-4293.  Asking $56K  
 

For Sale: 40 ft. 1987 Siverton Con-
vertible 1994 Cummins Diesels, 1998 
Onan generator, 2000 electronics, 2 sets 
of props, tender, beautiful 1/2 tower w/ 
2 enclosures.  Call Arthur Wilton 804-
776-7211. 
 

For Sale: Dingy 7 ft. Fiberglass, 350 # 
cap.," Little Peg", located Jackson Creek 
racks. $ 200, Dick Cole, (804) 739 6187.  
 

For Sale: Spinnaker Pole, 10' 2.5" 
AMCO Marine $300. 
 
Spinnaker: North Sails, Leech 30', Foot 
16' 5.5" $425. Please contact Bill Bowie. 
bowiew@atsc.army.mil 
 
 

Wanted: Used trailer for 16' Hobie 
Cat  
Tony Sakowski, 804 285-3347  
 

For Rent: Deltaville/Waterfront with 
boat slip.  2 bedrooms, 2 baths, great 
room, fireplace, central air, garage, fan-
tastic views. $850 month/yearly lease.     
Craig Dozier, (804) 776-6999 
 

For Rent: Two Separate Condos at 
Jackson Creek Harbour: (1) Upstairs 
Waterfront 2 Bdrm with qn., two twns, 
plus Murphy bed in LR. Prime unit 
overlooks channel. Annual lease begin-
ning November 1, 2002 or soonest 
thereafter, $15,660/yr., payable monthly 
at $1,305, or Winter Lease to June 1, 
2003, $800/mo. Both options plus util. 
(2) Townhouse 3 Bdrm with qn., 4 
bunks and two twns. Avail. Feb. 1 to 
May 1, 2003, $800/mo. plus util. Both 
units nicely furnished, central A/C, 
CATV, Gas grills, spectacular porch 
views. Call Noel Clinard (804)285-0299 
(h), (804) 788-8594 (o) or email: 
nclnard@hunton.com. 
 

 
 
 

For Free: Advertising Space for 
FBYC members.  Use our newsletter 
to buy, sell, rent or trade, as well as 
seek or offer services.  Ads will run 
three months and then must be 
resubmitted to The Log.  Business ads 
are also welcome and the pricing is 
reasonable.  
To place an ad or submit an article,  
please contact: 
 Steve Gillispie 
 102 North Erlwood Court 
 Richmond, VA 23229 
Phone:  (804) 740-4903 
e-mail:  sgillispie@aol.com 
The deadline for The Log is the 
20th.  Items received after the 20th 
may not be published. 

  All Articles Welcome! 

BABYSITTERS: Available in Delta-
ville. Experienced, Responsible, 17 
year old-Palmer Curdts. Palmer's twin 
sisters-aged 13(14 on 7/11/02)-Sophie 
& Peyton Curdts. Call (804) 776-
9589.  Parents: Bill & Blair Curdts 
 

Experienced baby-sitter looking for 
part time work. Female college sopho-
more has own transportation and lives 
in Deltaville. Home 776-6614, cell 
(804)240-9309 ask for Devin 
Kouten.  References: Maxine Brewer  
270-3172 or 776-7810. 
 
 

Lost: a pair of Oakley Sunglasses in 
a black case near the FBYC east bath 
room at the top of B dock on the first 
day of the 2002 Leukemia Cup, 7/13. 
If found, please contact Brad Davis, 
(804) 320-5498, 776-7624. 

 Wanted 
Ideas, articles, and pictures for publica-
tion in the Log.  News of accomplish-
ments , trophies, etc. of our Juniors,  
important sailing news and any other 
items our members might like to know.  
Send email to sgillispie@aol.com.   
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P.O. Box 29186, Richmond, VA 23242 
Address Correction Required 

The 
Mailing 
Address 
Goes 
Here 

Deltaville Boatyard 
ABYC     certified service 
Enjoy the confidence of 

American Boat & Yacht Council 
certified service 

at a reasonable price.  
YANMAR  Dealer 

Full service friendly boatyard 
Keith Ruse 

804.776.8900 
www.deltavilleboatyard.com 

Located at Deltaville Marina On 
Jackson Creek 


